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3rd September 2024 
 

Dear Club Secretary’s, 

 

Firstly, can I thank you for all the nominations you have put forward for the trial, as it is my first year as 

manager it is important for me to see as many bowlers as possible in order to be able to select a team 

who will be competitive in this year’s competition going forward.  

 

The details of the trial are as follows: 

Date: Sunday 29th September 2024 

Venue: Palmerston IBC 

Time: Please report by 10am on the day 

Dress Code: Whites or Club Colours 

 

The following players are invited to attend the trial: 

Atherley: Mark Burnett, Steve Saunders, John Gunson, Robbie Bines, Dave Bines, Peter Ward, 

Jim Farmer, Gary Carter, Martin Thorpe, Jim Barrett, Mick Barrett, Colin James, Geoff Cross, Paul 

Rowcliffe, Pat Lawson  

Banister Park: Cliff Higgins, Ken Prior, Pete Cummins, Chris Parnell, Brian Dibden, Brian Barber, 

Malcom Holmes, Neil Calderwood, Steve Whitehead. 

Chawton Park: David Sims, Graham Sampson, Nick Anderson, John Kellow, Gary C Johnson,  

Robert Hutchinson, John Blair, David Cooper, Aki Atkins     

Palmerston: Russell Gadd, Chris Kircher, Cyril Friend, Derrick Fulker, Pete Gentry, Bill Ross, 

Jeff Passmore, Dave Webb, Bill Noble, Danny Russell, Steve Wiggins, Bill Jackson  

Longmeadow: Mark Slade  

Victory: Colin Thresher, Bary Starks, Adrian Ash, Trevor Bailey, Mick Leeson, Dave Watts  

Phil Drewball, Simon Filippi, Paul Lawrence, Tom Pullin  

Loddon Vale: Duncan Rogers, Steve Shaw, Jeff White, Geoff Green, Roger Banister, Martin Wells,  

Gary Taylor, Derek Banks, Jonny Miller  

East Dorset: Mike Squires  
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Please can I ask all clubs to forward this to all players who are invited. Can all players then confirm 

their acceptance to Gary Starks by phone or email on 07847 273466 or billyboystarks@icloud.com 

 

Any player who is unable to attend on Sunday 29th September, a space will be found in the trial game 

against the Liberty team, which will be held on Saturday 26th October at Palmerston IBC. 

 

I look forward to seeing you all at the trial and look forward to managing the team, hopefully to 

success. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

Gary Starks 

Hampshire O60’s Manager  
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